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SAINT ADRIAN SAINT ANTHONY 

OUR LADY OF GOOD COUNSEL SAINT KILIAN 

 
Rev. Timothy J. Hall, Pastor Roxanne Kemper, Pastoral Assistant 

PO Box 475, Adrian MN  56110 PO Box 158, Lismore MN 56155 

Phone No. (507) 483-2317 Phone No. (507) 472-8262 

Email: stadrian@frontiernet.net Email: santhony@myclearwave.net 

4-Parish Web Page: www.frontiernet.net/~stadrian 

 

 

BAPTISM 

During Mass on the 

weekends outside of 

Lent. If outside of Mass, 

Sunday afternoon only. 

If this is your first child 

to be baptized, you must 

meet with either Fr. 

Timothy Hall or 

Roxanne Kemper for 

instructions.  Please call 

either the St. Adrian 

 Rectory Office at (507) 

483-2317 or St. Anthony 

Rectory Office at (507) 

472-8262 prior to setting 

the date of the baptism.  
 

 

 

MARRIAGE 

Please make 

arrangements at least 

six months in advance. 

Your first visit will be 

with Pastoral Assistant 

Roxanne Kemper (507) 

472-8262. 

  

mailto:stadrian@frontiernet.net
mailto:santhony@myclearwave.net
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Liturgy of the Eucharist  

 

Tues 8:30 AM    (L) Marion Pieper  

       (Eucharistic Adoration After Mass)     

Wed 8:30 AM (K) Bob Fuerstenberg    

Thu 8:30 AM (A) Greg Luettel  

Fri 8:30 AM (W) Mary Johanning  

Sat 5:00 PM (A) Bill & Mildred Sieve 

Sat 7:00 PM (W) Marlin Mitchell 

Sun  8:00 AM (K) Parishioners 

Sun     10:00 AM (L) Millie Clark 

Sun  3:30 PM (ANH) Kay Lueolke   

Word & Communion 
    Thursday    8:30 AM   (L) 

Sacrament of Confession      
    Half-hour before weekend Masses. 

 

Saint Adrian 

Sacrificial Giving – October 3, 2010 

Amount needed per weekend………………. $3,844.00 

Amount given………………………………..$1,323.00  

 

Calendar Raffle Winner:  Maurice Erlandson 

Annual Diocesan Appeal Goal: $14,970. We have 

pledged and paid $4,995. Let’s try to close the gap soon! 

There will be a special effort to ask for grain donations 

this fall. The proceeds from this will go toward paying 

the larger end of the year bills such as the balance of the 

Annual Diocesan Appeal which the parish pays if the 

goal is not made by individual donations. We ask those 

of you who have grain to please give generously to the 

parish. Somebody will visit you soon asking for a 

donation. 

We are happy to announce that we now have online 

giving/automatic withdrawal as a way to pay your 
church support! Go to the parish website and look for the 

"Green Leaf" logo and follow the instructions! 

CCW will meet on Wednesday, October 13
th
 at 7:00 

PM. in the Church Hall.  Lunch Committee: Susanne 

Bullerman and Joyce Eickhoff. 

Court Santa Maria #247:  Catholic Daughters of 

Americas will have their annual Fall Gummi Bear 

fundraiser on Saturday October 16
th
.  All donations go 

towards Habitat for Humanity in Minnesota.  Please give 

generously. 

 

Court Santa Maria #247 will meet on Thursday, 

October 21
st
 at 7:00 PM. in the Church Hall. Jill 

Diekmann from Lismore will give a presentation on the 

leadership dog for the blind program.   Lunch 

committee: Rose Heitkamp & Mary Nealy. 

St. Adrian Parish Finance Council will meet on 

Thursday October 21
st
 at 7:30 PM in the Parish Rectory. 

St. Adrian Pastoral Council meeting is scheduled for 

October 28, 2010 at 7:00 PM in the Parish Rectory. 

 

Rental of the St. Adrian Education Building: Please 

contact Pam Konz in the Faith Formation Office at 483-

2480 for family events, wedding showers and other 

gatherings. 

Our Lady of Good Counsel 

Sacrificial Giving – October 3, 2010 

Amount needed per weekend………………. $2,106.00 

Amount given………………………………..$3,938.75 

Calendar Raffle Winner:  Libby Slater 

Annual Diocesan Appeal Goal: $6,920. We have 

pledged and paid $3,095. Let’s try to close the gap soon! 

This fall we will ask for grain donations. The proceeds 

from this will go toward reducing our debt further and 

pay any balance of the Annual Diocesan Appeal which 

the parish pays if the goal is not made by individual 

donations. We ask those of you who have grain to please 

give generously to the parish. Somebody will visit you 

soon asking for a donation. 

Debt Reduction: So far our debt reduction drive has 

yielded us a net return of $3,961.00 to pay back what we 

borrowed from our savings accounts. This is a good 

start, but we have yet to reach our goal. A number of you 

have suggested that you would rather give grain instead 

of cash. That will help to close the gap. We will examine 

the situation again to determine further fund raising 

efforts.  

St. Mary’s Students: The parents of children from our 

parish who attend St. Mary's school are asking if there 

are any parishioners who would be willing to purchase 

the prizes to be offered at the Super Bowl Raffle 

scheduled to be held in January of this year. 

Court Madonna #839 monthly meeting will be 

Tuesday, October 12
th
 at 7:30 PM. Please note: this 

meeting will be held in the school at St. Kilian.  Lunch 

Committee: Lois Engels 



Court Madonna #839:  Catholic Daughters of 

Americas will have their annual Fall Gummi Bear 

fundraiser on Saturday October 16
th 

& Sunday October 

17
th 

after the 8:00 AM mass in St. Kilian. All donations 

go towards Habitat for Humanity in Minnesota.  Please 

give generously. 

Catholic Daughters of The Americas Court Madonna 

#839, will be hosting a "Pie Fest".  After the 7:00 PM 

Mass at Our Lady of Good Counsel, we will be serving 

pie and ice-cream. Everyone is then welcome to 

purchase whole pies to take home and enjoy! Proceeds 

will help fund a perpetual membership plaque for our 

local court. Come and enjoy food and fellowship. 

Everyone is welcome! 

 

OLGC Pastoral Council will meet on Tuesday, 

November 30
th
 at 7:00 PM in the Parish Center. 

OLGC Finance Council will meet on Tuesday, 

November 9th at 7:30 PM in the Parish Center. 

 

Saint Anthony 
 

Sacrificial Giving – October 3, 2010 

Amount needed per weekend ……..$1,296.00   

Amount given ……………………. $   606.00 

 

Calendar Raffle Winner: Vera Loonan 

St. Anthony Pastoral Council will meet on Tuesday, 

October 12
th
 at 7:30 PM in the parish house. 

CD of A Court St. Bernard will hold their monthly 

meeting on Wednesday, October 13
th
 at 7:00 PM in the 

church basement.  Lunch Committee:  Mary Ann 

Loosbrock and Aletha Schnieder. 

Gummi Bears:  St. Anthony’s CD of A, Court St. 

Bernard, will have their annual Fall Gummi Bear 

fundraiser on Sunday, October 17
th
.  All donations go 

towards Habitat For Humanity in Minnesota.  Please 

give generously. 

Rosary:  The Catholic Daughters will lead the rosary at 

6:30 PM in the Church, Monday-Friday for the month of 

October.  Everyone is welcome to join us for prayer! 

Area CCW Meeting will be on Tuesday, October 26
th
 at 

7:00 PM in Lismore.  Lunch committee:  Robert 

Wieneke (chair), Bette LeBrun, MaryAnn Loosbrock, 

Aileet Tweet and Shirley Wieneke.  All women are 

invited! 

 

Going Green:  Have you ever wondered what to do with 

those old Christmas, Easter, birthday or thank you cards?  

St. Jude’s Ranch for Children recycles them to help raise 

money for children’s Christmas gifts.  If you would like 

to participate, cut off the fronts and give them to 

MaryAnn Loosbrock or drop off at the Parish Office.   

Cemetery Notes:  Please remove all decorations and 

flowers from gravesites for winter clean-up and 

preparation of grounds.  Thank you. 

Saint Kilian 
 

Sacrificial Giving – October 3, 2010 

Amount will be reported next week. 

Thank You to St. Kilian Parish for hosting the 

Confirmation Reception and for providing the 

hospitality.  We also thank Bishop Harrington and Fr. 
Hall for the beautiful liturgy.  

                                     4-Parish Confirmands   (2010) 

Carrot Cleaning:  We will be cleaning carrots on 

Saturday, October 16
th
 at 9:30 AM.  Please note the 

change of date.  If you have carrots, please contact 

Vonnie at 472-8576. 
 

Of Interest To All 
 

Special Collection will be held on the weekend of 

October 24
th
 for the Propagation of Faith. 

Book of Remembrance:  You are invited to Print the 

names of family and friends who have died and who you 

wish to remember in this book.  These names will be 

read at the All Souls Day Masses on Tuesday, November 

2
nd

 at 5:30 PM at St. Anthony’s and 7:30 PM at St. 

Adrian.  We will continue to remember, in a special way, 

those who have died this past year.  Everyone is 

welcome!  

October Ministry Schedules for St. Kilian, St. Anthony 

and Our Lady of Good Counsel are located at the 

entrances of church.  Please pick up your copy.  All 

schedules (including St. Adrian) may also be found on 

the Web-Page. 

4-parish 11th grade confirmation class and their 

parents will meet on Wednesday, October 13th at St. 

Anthony Church at 7:30 PM.  This is the introduction to 

The Teen Timeline (T3). 

4-Parish Music Planning is scheduled for Monday, 

October 18
th
 at 7:00 PM in the school building at St. 

Kilian.  We will finish the book & discuss: Chapter V, 

Section B (pages 57-73) of Sing to The Lord: Music in 

Divine Worship.       



All senior high students are invited to the DCYC 

conference, “Say it Loud” in Rochester on November 

13
th
-14

th
.  It’s 24 hours of fun and faith-building and 

includes food, entertainment, Mass, service projects, 

workshops and a dance.  Call Leslie or Pam asap if 

you’d like to attend.   

The Middle School Youth Festival called “Made for 

More” will be held at the Adrian Elementary School 

again this year for everyone grades 6, 7 and 8 who want 

to have fun with their friends and meet others.  It will be 

October 17
th
 beginning at 12:30 PM and go to 6 PM.  

There will be a speaker, Mass, pizza, and a dance. 

Public Rosary Crusade:  Please join the 2010 Public 

Rosary Crusade.  As we all know, the US is in great 

need of public prayer, repentance, and conversion.  

Please join us in praying for our nation on October 16
th
.  

The local Rosary Rally will take place on St. Adrian’s 

front steps at 4:30 PM, before mass.  This event is being 

promoted by our local CCW and CDA.  

 Lost & Found:  If you are missing a camera case please 

contact St. Anthony Parish Office.  It was found on the 

night of Confirmation at St. Kilian Parish. 

Register your first graders with the Faith Formation 

Office at 483-2480 before October 12
th
.  Children will 

not be released from the elementary school without your 

permission. If you are new to the 4 parishes and have 

older children, please also call the office to register your 

child/children for Faith Formation.  Release Time 

classes for grades 1-4 will begin October 13
th
.  

 

Attitude of Gratitude! 

 One of them returned, glorifying God in a loud voice; 

and fell at the feet of Jesus and thanked him.  We are a 

very blessed people, especially as Americans.  And yet, 

it seems to me that we have forgotten this simple fact.  

Whatever happened to gratitude?  Whatever happened to 

simple manners, to common decency, to willingly be last 

in line?  When did thank you become replaced with I 

deserve it?   

 In today’s gospel, Jesus heals ten lepers but only 

one returns to thank him for this wonderful gift of 

healing.  Why?  Where are the others?  Were they 

ungrateful or just too busy to stop and say thanks?  God 

has blessed us with many gifts; do we pause to offer 

prayers of thanksgiving, or are we too busy to appreciate 

the joys of life – especially the gift of salvation?  Our 

faith helps us recognize that: Gratitude is born in hearts 

that take time to count up past mercies (C. E. Jefferson).  

Remember, it’s never too early or too late to develop an 

attitude of gratitude! 

Harvest Blessings 

                                         Roxanne 

About Our Children… 

 Last Sunday I gave what I characterize as an 

emphatic plea for more involvement in youth activities 

by our middle school and high school aged children. The 

message had an urgent tone attached to it because I care 

about the families that attend our parishes. I care about 

the children especially. They give me a lot of hope when 

I see them, and I want them to have every opportunity to 

rise to the potential of greatness which God has destined 

them in Christ Jesus.  

 Therefore, I continue to push for greater 

involvement in area and diocesan youth events. First off, 

I wish to draw your attention to our area middle school 

youth festival called “Made for More”. It is a gathering 

for everyone in grades 6, 7 and 8. It will be October 17th 

from 12:30 PM to 6 PM. Participants must register soon. 

Secondly, I wish to strongly encourage our senior high 

students to consider participating in the Diocesan 

Catholic Youth Conference. It is scheduled to be in 

Rochester this year on the weekend of November 14th 

and 13th.  

 Please understand, I only want to give our youth 

a place where they are able to connect with the faith in 

their own way. These events, especially the big events 

like DCYC, are time tested and would not have 

flourished if young people were not attending them. 

Youth are attending these events in droves. Last summer 

there were nearly 2,000 attendees at the Steubenville 

North annual youth event in Rochester, yet only two 

participants were from our four parishes. Often children 

will tell their parents they do not want to go to these 

things, but when they go they have awesome 

experiences. This reality is nothing new to the parent-

child rapport. I am certain that, out of responsible 

parenting, you make your children participate in many 

things that do not look appealing to them at first.      

 

Peace & Blessings, 

 

Fr. Timothy J. Hall 

 

 

                       

 

             

New Mass Schedule 

         November 7, 2010 – February 27, 2011 
     

        Saturday ………...5:00 PM………St. Anthony 

        Saturday…………7:00 PM……….St. Kilian 

        Sunday………......8:00 AM……….St. Adrian 

        Sunday…………10:00 AM……….OLGC 
 


